
 Chico Unified School District 

Chromebook Summer Care Guide 

 

Families of CUSD Students returning in the fall: 
 
In the unlikely case of the 21/22 school year being anything 
besides a full return to regular school hours, most students will 
keep their assigned chromebooks with them over the summer.  In 
order to make sure that they remain in working order over the 
summer and will be ready for the coming school year, please 
follow these guidelines in addition to the terms of our existing 
Student/Parent Chromebook Agreement. 
 

●​ Chromebooks should be kept in a temperature controlled environment, and 
away from sources of humidity. A backpack is fine if the Chromebook will not be 
used. 

●​ Store the Chromebook in a place where it will not be stepped on or suffer any 
other harm.  Keep it away from sources of water and direct sunlight. 

●​ Chromebooks do not need to be plugged in or kept charged if they are not being 
used for extended periods of time.  Chargers should be unplugged as well if not 
being used.  Have them ready for the first day/week of school though! 

●​ Chromebooks can be cleaned with a damp cloth or alcohol cleaning wipes.  
Never expose a device to a direct spray of any solution. 

●​ In the extremely unlikely event that a Chromebook shows signs of swelling in 
the battery area- located under the trackpad- it should be placed in a safe space 
as it could be a fire hazard.  Contact your school or the district office to have it 
picked up. 

●​ It is currently unknown whether or not chromebooks will be stored in Classroom 
technology carts after our return to school, and it will likely depend on your 
school and teacher.  Be prepared for them to have a spot in children’s backpacks. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18APwrf5L7DHretJ7qwRPj8XDtqAZfJD3RfS48HwmGxA/edit

